

# Lakeside Unity Area of Narcotics Anonymous Business Meeting Agenda

Elevations Church, Clearfield, UT

Dated 7/4/21

**Open Meeting with a “Moment of Silence” followed by serenity prayer.**

**Service Prayer-Chelsea**

**Twelve Concepts-Rusty**

**Twelve Traditions-Kurtis**

**Daily Meditation from Just for Today-DeLynda**

## ROLL CALL-GSR's

1. **Spiritual Solutions (Anthony):** Not present
2. **Kleansville:** Not present
3. **Key tag and a Hug (Josh):** Not present with report
4. **TGIF (Sam):** Not present
5. **SOS (Chelsea):** Present
6. **Refuse to Use (Brittney):** Present
7. **New connections (Rusty):** Present
8. **Coffee and Recovery (Marcus):** Present (3<sup>rd</sup> meeting, voting member today)

## ROLL CALL-Executive Committee

1. **Chair (Stephen):** Present
2. **Vice Chair (Trevor):** Present
3. **Secretary (DeLynda):** Present
4. **Treasurer (Bryce):** Present
5. **RCM (Cody):** Present

## ROLL CALL-Sub-Committee Chairs

1. **Public Relations Chair (James):** Nate filling in for James-Vice Chair-Present
2. **Literature Chair (Kurtis):** Present
3. **Web Servant (Marshall):** Present
4. **Activities (Derrick):** Present

**GSR'S:** 4/8 Quorum? No

**EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:** 5/5

**CHAIRS SUB-COMMITTEE:** 4/4

## GROUP REPORTS

1. **SPIRITUAL SOLUTIONS:** Not here, no report
2. **KLEANSVILLE:** Not here, no report
3. **KEY TAG AND A HUG:** Not here, written report-attached
4. **TGIF:** Not here, no report
5. **SOS:** Written report, attached.
6. **REFUSE TO USE:** Written report, attached.
7. **NEW CONNECTIONS:** Written report, attached.

8. **COFFEE AND RECOVERY:** Written report, attached.

**Visitor's:**

### **EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT**

**Chair:** Spiritual Solutions, the last report they submitted had a full name. Will need to be redacted before putting them on the website. First name and last initial only.

**Alt Chair:** Went into the post office to get a small box. \$134.00 per year, needed a piece of mail as proof of physical address (Trevor got tagged to do this and use his personal address) and a photo ID. Trevor will get whatever keys he can (2-3).

**Secretary:** Minutes will serve as my report. Will do better this month.

**Treasurer:** \$1,060.80 checking and \$401.39 savings. DeLynda asks if we can go ahead and add to the savings account to bring it back up to \$500.00 as it looks as though we have the money to do this now? Bryce did this at the meeting, \$500.00 in savings now. Steve asks if the PO box will come out automatically and first have to set the PO box up and then yes.

**RCM:** Written report, attached.

### **SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT:** Written report, attached. The PR committee is asking the Area to move to Zoom next month at 6:00 pm (will hold PR via Zoom at 5:00 pm) as a major conflict with Campvention. James did get an update after the PR meeting concluded. The jail has moved to tablets and Chelsey explained that these are shared tablets. Can send books directly to an inmate but still not able to contact anyone at the jail. Also, PR committee is prepared for feedback on the meeting list. The demand for meeting schedules has become overwhelming. Rusty said in situations like this, do we really need group conscience to move forward on this? Feedback said yes, the PR committee should establish a meeting list. Discussion followed. James is looking at practicality and spirituality before making a major change without group conscience. In the end, the decision was made to put out a Lakeside meeting list and if anyone has an issue, can go back. No opposition from anyone at this meeting today.

**LITERATURE REPORT:** Sold \$239.25

**ACTIVITIES REPORT:** June activity which was the Tie Dye party was a hit. Concern about food at the last minute but the Area came together and made it happen. Speaker was great, total \$168.63 cost, brought in \$225.00, net income was \$66.50. For July will not do an event as 2 campouts going on. Will do an August 80's dance. DeLynda comments that she will bring up the RTU donating to the events and asked if it's possible to make a financial donation if we can't donate the requested items? Yes, this would work.

**WEBMASTER REPORT:** Nothing to report, did update the RTU meetings.

**Does anyone need to be added to the open forum discussion list or have any motions to submit?**

**BREAK:**

**7<sup>th</sup> TRADITION COLLECTIONS:** \$0

**OPEN FORUM DISCUSSION (30 MINUTES):**

**OLD BUSINESS:**

1. Table guidelines as no quorum

**NOMINATIONS:**

None

**ELECTIONS AS NEEDED:**

None

**NEW BUSINESS:**

1. None

**Next meeting will be August 1 via Zoom at 6:00 pm due to Campvention.**

**PR at 5:00 pm, Area at 6:00 pm.**

**CONTACT Stephen at 307-679-2270**

**MOTION TO ADJOURN: Cody**

**Closed at 5:50 pm**

**CLOSE THE MEETING WITH THE 3<sup>RD</sup> STEP PRAYER**

# Key Tag & a Hug Meeting

5/4 - 6/29

Group Report  
7/4/21

Total Attendance: 67

Newcomers: 6

Literature Sales: 49\$

7th Tradition: 128.15

---

Subtotal: 177.15

Expenses Rent: 25\$ (June)

Literature  
Orders: 30.70

171.45

ASK: ~~60.77~~

Donation: 61

World  
Serv. Don: ~~60.50~~

Meeting is still going strong every week. We have a new homegroup member now bringing us to three. I've begun discussions with the other members to request the church to turn the A/C on during our hour of meeting. My thought was to offer more rent money to compensate. If anyone has ideas on something like that let me know.

Thanks for letting me serve

- Joshua G  
(801) 498 0316



Surrender on Saturday July 2021

Month - July

Attendance - 68

Newcomers - 1

Collections - \$98.00

Literature order - \$182.00

Area Donation - ~~\$100.00~~ \$121.00

### Report

Meeting is off to a good start back at the church.

We are grateful for NA and to be of service

New meeting schedules? (we need some)

**Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous  
GROUP REPORT**

Group Name: Refuse to Use Group, Evanston

Date: 7/4/2021

**MONTHLY**

Attendance	<u>90</u>
Newcomers	<u>0</u>
Collections	<u>\$1028.03</u>
Rent	<u>\$100.00</u>
Pizza	<u>\$50.00</u>
Campout	<u>\$75.00</u>
Birthday Party	<u>\$56.85</u>
Literature	<u>\$78.54</u>
WSO	<u>\$155.83</u>
Region	<u>\$155.91</u>
LUANA	<u>\$155.90</u>
City Check	<u>\$200.00</u>

**The Refuse to Use group continues to do well and to meet in person 5 times each week at the Trinity Lutheran Church. We have moved upstairs and we are no longer meeting in the basement. We continue to have our birthday meeting on the first Friday of every month (pizza provided by the group). We hold a speaker meeting on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Friday of every month. The next speaker meeting will take place on 7/16/2021.**

**Our group has found a second meeting location. Starting in July Monday, Wednesday, and Friday meetings will be held at the Trinity Lutheran Church. The Tuesday and Sunday meeting will be held at the Church of Nazarene located at 736 Center Street. Our very first meeting at this church will be held on July 6, 2021.**

**I took back a couple of topics to my homegroup over that previous month. When it comes to separating Northern and Lakeside meeting lists it was group conscious that Lakeside have their own meeting lists. This is to be sure that we are giving out accurate information. We can work with Northern again when they get it together a little more. The other topic was adapting Regional bylaws. After having some discussion we decided we have no objection to adapting them.**

**Don't forget RTU will be holding the 2<sup>nd</sup> annual campout July 16-18, 2021 at Stillwater Campground group sites A & B.**

**Thank you all for letting me serve.**

**Brittney P. GSR for the RTU**

Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous

Group Report

Group Name New Connections Date 7/4/21

MONTHLY

Attendance 46

Newcomers 1

Collections \$ 73

Rent \$ 20

Literature Order \$ 26.55

Area Donation ~~\$ 26.45~~ 26.45

Report

Meeting is going great, good message  
and good attendance.

\_\_\_\_\_  
\_\_\_\_\_  
\_\_\_\_\_

Report given by Pesty



# Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous

## Group Report

Group Name Coffee & Recovery Date 4/30/21

### MONTHLY

Attendance 68

Newcomers 1

Collections \$ 121.15

Rent \$ 50.00

Literature Order \$ —

Area Donation \$ 50.00

### Report

meeting is going great. We have a  
treatment facility attending weekly and  
have gotten a lot of support from them.  
We are testing out ~~new~~ ways to keep  
our meeting fun and to help encourage  
newcomers to share. We will hold a  
Pick a Stick meeting once a month to  
help with this. Report given by \_\_\_\_\_



# Treasurer's Report

July 4, 2021

Afternoon everyone

Our bank balance as of 6/07/21 is \$1,060.80 in checking (\$401.43 in savings).

Please remember to cross reference your monthly donations on the YTD worksheet. This is your first line of protection to ensure that the areas funds are being properly accounted for.

If you need anything between area meetings, my number and email are listed below.

My email is [bryced35@gmail.com](mailto:bryced35@gmail.com)

Phone: 801-645-8429

Thanks for letting me serve

Bryce D

## Rcm report for June regional meeting

Meet Quorum @ 2:13pm

April Minutes – Motion to approve Cody, 2<sup>nd</sup> Sarah - approved

### Admin Reports:

**Facilitator:** Steve – Asked about who holds a key to the PO Box and who is checking it. Brittni checks PO Box.

**Secretary:** Leska – Absent – last months minutes will serve as report (Thanks for opening and taking notes )

**Regional Treasurer:** Brittni – Central cashed their \$300 check, I paid the storage for 6 months and have requested reimbursement from Campvention and URICNA. Paid Justin for hosting? Nothing aside from bank statements in the PO Box. Until we receive the reimbursements from the sub-committees we don't have any money to put into our H&I, PR and world donation fund. I have reached out multiple times to UWANA's treasurer to get payment but have been unsuccessful. I have started receiving direct deposits from Northern again.

**Utah Regional Delegate:** James K - RD Report June 2021 • World Convention of NA 38 has been hosted November 2022 in Melbourne, Australia. Contract was signed with an exit clause dated for November 2021.

- World Convention of NA 39 will be held in Washington, DC, 29 August – 1 September 2024
- World Service Conference 2022 is being looked at and trying to overcome current COVID restrictions and financial limitations.

o CP web call today had an overwhelming consensus to hold the conference in person, that Regions are willing to cover some if not all of their travel expenses.

o I suggested we hold a fundraiser specific to WSC 2022 and pit regions vs. regions as a friendly competition.

o We will meet again in July to further discuss the practicality in holding WSC 2022 in person.

• Rocky Mountain Zonal Forum have been collaborating with other US zones. Collyn has a little more information on what has been on the agendas.

• RMZF is considering collaborating with the Plain States Zone for the CAR/CAT report. This will be held on January 28-30, 2022 in Grand Island, Nebraska.

o This will help reduce the number of Zones that NAWS and WB will need to collaborate with.

### Utah Regional Alternate Delegate Report: Collyn –

Region June 12, 2021

RDA / AD Report

#### Highlights from April CP Web Call

- **Financial**
  - o Legal costs and in house production are most expensive budget items
  - o Lit sales are increasing
  - o Contributions are rising; including recurring donations
- **WSC22**
  - o Highly unlikely to be in person
  - o Discussions on how to proceed



- Motion V3 – all 20-22 Project Plans will be revisited If/When Resources are Available – they are not available.
- Sponsorship Day – currently same day as National AIDS Day
- Polled to see if we should change it – too close to call. WB will discuss
- Environmental Scan
- How do we collect and report info in a virtual atmosphere
- What type of info shall be collected if different from past years due to pandemic

**highlights from May Zonal Meeting**

- Carla declined WB and Zonal participation – she was nominated by our Zone
- Should our Zone consider offering services?
- What about funding?
- Are our limitations still valid from RMZF inception?
- US Zones info – see last cycle report and attachments
- To date we have solidified a Mission and Vision

If there are any questions on these topics or NAWs please let us know. We will research and answer!

In loving service,

Collyn, AD

**Regional Webmaster Report:** Justin -

Hosting renewed for \$143.88 so I'll need a check from region for reimbursement (already sent receipt to Brittini)

Uricna.com domain renewed, forwarded Brittini the receipt, she reimbursed already

No major changes - just trying to keep event page up to date with latest flyers for campvention/uricna updated the ssl certificate for region site as well as uwana site - updated so both expire or need renewal on the same date every 3 months

keeping it short since i wasnt at region and didn't necessarily report any of this live..

Justin B

Region Web Chair

**Outreach Chair:** DeLynda -

Delynda - Utah Region

Outreach Chair report

June 12, 2021

Hello Family, I was not able to attend any of our Area's service meetings since we last met.

I did run into an addict from Price, Nate M., at the Lakeside Learning Day event and he and I visited for a bit. He let me know that a couple of the treatment centers in Price would like to have a meeting come into their facility and said he would text me some contact information. I had not heard from him so text him this morning. I will continue to try to get ahold of him to get this information and make an effort to connect and offer support.

I also text Tammy N. this morning with High Uinta to remind her that we meet today at 2:00 and offer any assistance. As of the time I am writing this report I have not heard back from her.

I am also going to be reaching out to Joey T. from Northern as from what I understand their Area is also really struggling. At the time I am writing this report, I am hoping someone from Northern is attending the meeting today.

I am still looking forward to doing some traveling to different meetings in different parts of Utah and getting to know some addicts across the state, however, I will say this probably won't really happen until the Fall as my summer is booked.

If anyone has anything that I can assist with, please let me know. I am happy to serve wherever I am needed. My contact info is below. ILS, DeLynda H. Outreach Chair (307) 679-2684 delynda@allwest.net

**Hospitals and Institutions Chair:** Phil - Steps by mail Steve is going to talk to some of the GSR's about steps by mail program, try to find a single point of accountability and some guidelines perhaps.

**URICNA: Rusty** – still moving forward

**Campvention:** James K Got all positions filled and are getting close to one of the last meeting before event is scheduled to happen

## **RCM Reports**

**Lakeside:** Cody –

**Lakeside RCM Report**

**Sasquatch:** Sarah - Still Waiting on report

**UWANA:** James H – Still waiting on report

**Central:** Tanith - ABSENT

**Northern: OPEN – Derek reporting** - No GSR's from Ogden are supporting area, only members from Logan. Rep was unsure what meetings are live in Ogden at this time. Some talk about splitting the area again

**High Uintah:** Tammy - ABSENT

**Old Business: None**

**New Business:** tentative time and date in Heber Aug 14<sup>th</sup> Heber possibly at Kevin's office. We will confirm soon

**Open Forum: None**

Next Meeting: August 14<sup>th</sup>, 2021 in Heber – location TBD  
Meeting Closed.

PR/H&I Meeting July 4, 2021

Start time: 3:50 PM

Prayer: Serenity Prayer

Just For Today: Cody

Attendance:

- |                                 |                                  |
|---------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| 1. James K Chair                | 8. Jail Coordinator (vacant)     |
| 2. Vice Chair (vacant)          | 9. Anthony L Literature (absent) |
| 3. Jerry Elevations Coordinator | 10. Kurtis R CM                  |
| 4. Delynda CM                   | 11. Cody P CM                    |
| 5. Secretary (vacant)           | 12.                              |
| 6. Steve Interested Member      |                                  |
| 7. Brittney P CM                |                                  |

August 1<sup>st</sup>, 2021 next meeting zoom, 5:00pm pending on Area being held at 6:00pm also via zoom.

Guidelines: Updated and Approved as of 11/1/20

- Considered adjusting guidelines regarding removal of committee member due to lack of attendance to be more lenient than missing two (2) meetings in a row with no participation. Committee agreed that this was an acceptable guideline and will continue with the current wording.

Motion made to move elections to August 1 2021 by Cody P. Seconded by Brittney P. No opposition, motion passes.

PR Elections will be held August 1, 2021 via zoom.

WRC

- Brandie has been in contact with facility, no meetings at this time. Will follow up in a couple weeks.

Active Recovery

- No update, waiting for things to change to contact Lance Hori. Kurtis to follow up.

Safe Harbor

- Need a staff member to be a part of meeting. Waiting to fill said position at Safe Harbor, James K will follow up with facility this month.

Elevations

- Jerry – Good meeting, good attendance. Kids looking for live meetings after release and sponsors. Would like an updated meeting schedules.
  - 8-15 kids are attending weekly
- Current list of active members:
  - Kurtis
  - Mandee P
  - Jerry
  - Tyson
  - Kevin H
  - Anthony L
  - Sarah W

- Cisco
- Chelsea

#### Jail

- Jail meeting is still suspended.
- Regional H&I chairperson has not be able to establish contact with the jail.
- Table contacting the jail until August to see if we can get a panel coordinator for the jail.
- Jail has moved to a tablet system. Any books need to be sent directly to an inmate.

#### Literature

- Anthony L – no in attendance. We developed a QR code to link to the meeting pages that can be made as a sticker and added to literature racks to link to our current meeting page.

#### Vice Chair

- Vacant

#### Open discussion

- Looking for direction from GSRs today (7/4/21) regarding moving to a Lakeside only meeting schedule (printed)
- Joey T Logan, 801-663-5036, Updating meeting schedules for Northern.

Closed at 4:41pm

End of Minutes

James K

PR Chair



Literature July 4, 2021

Sat. meeting	\$ 182.00
New Connections	\$ 26.55
Keytag & a hug	\$ 30.70

Total \$ 239.25